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12655 SW Center St., Suite 330, Beaverton, OR, 97005 * (503) 747-3702
Mission Statement: To build and promote the sport of competitive swimming for the benefit of all swimmers to achieve their maximum potential.
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OSI Board Meeting
Wednesday, January 9th, 2019, 7:30 pm, Zoom Conference Call
In attendance:  Shelly Rawding, Debbie Laderoute, Julie Carpenter, Paul Windrath, Shane Bennett, Julie Greenaway, Marilyn Loitz, Jeff Gudman, Jacki Allender, Ariana Chin, George Sampson, and Quinn Brown.

Meeting Called to Order:  7:35 pm.  

Welcome:  Shelly welcomed every to the meeting.  

Special Recognition or Announcements:  I would like to give recognition to the athletes who participated in the All Star Meet and condolences to Joanne’s family on her passing.  There is no news yet on a service.  Julie Carpenter stated the family may have some gatherings planned for the summer.

Board Orientation:  Board Orientation document was updated and sent out to everyone.  Any questions?  Paul did ask that under financial – it currently shows that he is responsible for Swim-A-Thon, perhaps the listing is referring to money for Swim-A-Thon - not holding it.  It was stated this was probably under the old bylaw format and that this would need to be updated when the bylaws are reformatted.

Minutes:   Minutes from 11/7 and 11/14 were reviewed.  Questions raised as to any changes or additions?  Motion was made to accept the minutes and passed to approve the minutes from last month 

Treasurer’s Report:  Paul stated there are a couple things to be aware of:  The ACH versus credit card is working well.  However, the nonathlete registration is quite clunky.  We are asking Team Unify to schedule a customer service call to discuss this.  The concern he has going forward in 2019 is that the budget includes bringing interest and dividends from the travel endowment and shows higher membership than we are probably going to see.  This could turn into a negative if we don’t’ bring the endowment money back.  And with this and lower membership –this could be more negative.  The question was raised if we estimated high on membership?  The original budget averaged several years and added a couple percent so the budget number is higher than what we are really expecting.  We just overestimated this number for 2019.  Shelly asked about what impact Flex membership may be making on registration membership.  It was felt that it is way too early to tell.  We did get a letter from USA Swimming stating they are seeing that this is being used for the group we expected – 12 and unders.  There is no data about how many need to be rolled over into year round memberships.  For December, Flex was about 10% of our registrations.  The treasurer’s report was accepted and approved.

Consent Calendar:
Chair Report:	The last couple of months in 2018 were busy for Oregon Swimming.  We got our first state meet – 10 & U champs – up on OME,  a new Zone Head Coach was hired, the Zone Task Force kept on task and have brought their recommendations forth, the Arena contract as orginally written was ended and a new one meeting our needs is in the works, and the second Zoom meeting about the Open Water Cable Swim went well and we are expecting a great sanctioned open water swim to be held in June.

Bob Steele sent me a copy of his “Games, Gimmicks and Challenges” book that he wants us to give to an up and coming coach (as he is retiring and looking to sell the rest of his stock of books for $15 each...).  I was able to sit down and have a year end conversation with Debbie about the state of OSI and we have some ideas to bring to the table to make Oregon Swimming even better than it is.

And just received the news from Julie that a long time Oregon Swimming Official, Joanne Wisniewski has passed away... 

Senior Chair Report
We (after the discussion session and a task force was created) decided back at the OSCA/HOD weekend, to try moving the Sr All Star camp to October vs April due to many coach’s and swimmer’s concerns about missing school at a time when there were a lot of AP/IB/SAT testing going on. We felt this was preventing the best group of kids from attending. Keeping with our tradition of having one holdover coach serve as the “head coach” the following year, I plan on having Tim take the role. Given that it’s virtually impossible to get into the OTC the two years leading up to Trials (we will ask but last time I checked, they were not optimistic), we will probably look at going to Coronado again. This location appeals to the kids, logistically works well, and has plenty of other opportunities to do fun/educational activities. We took a Manager last year and I believe this made a huge difference in the experience of both the athletes and the coaches. We were able to stay within our existing budget even taking an extra manager by putting the kids 3-4 in a room (coaches still had their own rooms)—feedback from the kids is that they actually liked more kids to a room as this created a more team like atmosphere. Win/win! I will be communicating with coaches, the change in dates etc, but aside from that, very little will change in 2019. We’ve looked at other options to help advance SR Swimming and will possibly make bigger adjustments to our approach in 2020 and moving forward.





Official’s Report:
· Winter Championship meets 
· 10 & U – MR – Judi Creech.  Assistant – Pete Perez
· 11 -14 – MR – Darrell Geymann.  Assistant – Jack Burnett
· SR/Region – MR – Mike Shaw.  Assistant – Tom Pierce
· Jacki Allender will be lead evaluator for 11-14
· Will be utilizing Oregon Evaluators for Sr. Champs
· Mike Murphy has agreed to be the MR for Foster Lakes Open Water Swim in June – He will put on a clinic for officials the evening before.
· Long time official, JoAnne Wisniewski passed away Dec 28
· Area Chair John Haring experiencing severe health problems.  Dan Gipe filling in for him.

Safe Sport Report:
I would like permission to post the One Love contact information on the Safe Sport page of the website.  I will be attending the Safe Sport Leadership Conference at the end of January in Colorado Springs.

All-Star Report:
2019 All-Star Team travelled to LA on January 5-6. Coach Danny will be sending in a report soon. I had the opportunity to sit with the So-Cal Executive Director to discuss preparation, scheduling and challenges etc in hosting the meet. Oregon will be the host in 2020.

Office Report:
There was a lot of last minute activity in the office leading up to the break, over the break and the week following the break. There seemed to be the same level of confusion about registration steps as there was last year (even more so in some cases). We will need to communicate more clearly and more often leading up to the fall that we need both the Team Unify piece and the application form in order to process non-athlete registrations (and that the Team Unify step is for invoicing only). The invoicing is still labor intensive although it has helped to not have as many checks come through the office and Paul has helped to streamline accounts. After going through it for a second year I will reach out this month to other LSC’s who use Team Unify for registrations (like Michigan). I like having the transparency and using electronic payment but I’m still not convinced it is the best system for us to use. 

New Business:
Strategic Planning Camp:  Shelly stated she would like us to start thinking about how we can get our camp programs functioning better than they are- are they meeting the needs of all our athletes-perhaps putting all of our camps under one umbrella?  Jacki mentioned the Senior All Star Training keeps us at a LEAP level 2.  Shelly stated she is really is asking us to think about methodology – is there a better way to organize them or target specific groups – making sure there aren’t groups we are leaving out.  Looking at all of camps – should be doing something else – are we doing too much in one age group?  What would we like to see?

Updating Policies for Team Travel, Coaches and Chaperones:   It would be good to have some new policies by the time zones come around - a code of conduct and some team travel policies in place.  Shelly stated she would love some help with this and stated Emily Melina, though not present, would be willing to help.  In addition, Shane Bennett offered to help.  

All Star Meet Format:  Shane Bennett stated everyone who was asked, stated they were pleased about the head coach and the staff.  The only concern anyone had was about getting there when we got there and the number of events for swimmers – 5 per day is a load.  A handful of coaches expressed these concerns.  Shane suggested getting there the day before if that can be worked into the budget.  He asked when do we discuss the format of the All Star Meet?  Shelly stated it hasn’t changed since 10 years ago when she did it.  Quinn was asked to speak about the event load.  She stated her head coach didn’t care but other teams taper for it and coaches expect their kids to do well.  Quinn felt 5 events was a lot.  Paul asked the time between events – Quinn stated it was maybe 10 minutes between events.  Paul did ask for coaches contacts in the LSCs?  Debbie stated the staff does change over.  In speaking to Kim, Debbie stated they did build breaks into the meet but Sunday’s format with breaks was less than 3-1/2 hours.  Moving forward to 2020, it is OSI’s responsibility to host this meet.  Shane stated he would like to contact the head coaches and discuss the format and looking if there are changes that could be made- if the 5 entry limit is too high?  Everyone would need to be on board for changes.  It should be a fun experience.  It was stated it is more appropriate for the Age Group Chairs to discuss the format of the meet, rather than the coaches of the teams.  Shane stated he would contact the LSC Age Group Chairs and discuss possible changes.  

Old Business:  OSI Championship Meets on OME:  Paul stated he set up both the 10 and under and 11-14 Meets on the OME system.  Clubs that are not current with their financial obligations (MAV – over 120 days in arrears.  Debbie stated they have contacted her and will have the check to her within a few days).  Paul stated that with OME, can we flag teams who haven’t paid?  Debbie stated MAV is the only team that is in arrears and that all of the other teams are current.  Paul stated he would disagree – he also asked if there are any teams who are not registered to which Debbie stated there was 1 team.  Paul stated he would like a policy regarding whether we should flag them in OME for championship meets.  If approved, teams would need to be flagged before the 14th when OME goes live.   Jacki stated we can’t prevent swimmers who have qualified from entering into a championship meet if they qualified and swimmers would have to enter as unattached if their team was in arrears.  The club wouldn’t be able to have relays or score points as a club.  Shelly stated this was one of the reasons we wanted to go with OME.  Debbie stated we won’t have any teams in that category and that the electronic payment system will eliminate that issue.  Paul and Debbie will get together in the next couple of days to discuss.  The MAV athletes are transferring to existing club in OSI.  The MAV team is dissolving.  It was stated the new club cannot be responsible for their debt.  However, the check for registrations is expected to arrive in the next couple of days.  Club registration was touched on and will be discussed at a later date.  Debbie would like to talk to other LSCs if they use the registration module and how they deal with exceptions/teaching how to use the system.  There was confusion on having to send paperwork through after entering into the registration module.   It was motioned and passed that teams 60 or more days in arrears or not registered for the current year will be flagged from entering OSI Championship Meets.  Shelly stated they will send out notice about the OMEs being on line and ready to enter starting Monday.  

Arena Discussion Update:  Paul stated he did send out an e-mail to everyone.  Arena is willing to increase the value in kind.  They are ok with what we are doing with memorabilia.  Victor is already putting the Arena art design in our championships.  We are going to get rid of the word “team” and put in “LSC.”  Debbie stated it would be no problem to spend the “in kind.”  They haven’t stated what they will give us for Western Age Group Championships.  He has asked both Arena and Silvia’s in Seattle.  Paul has had difficulty finding a shop that would come down to our meets following NW Swim Shop closing.  We will need to factor this in when we start negotiating for 2021.  Paul would like to make a motion to approve the different aspects of the updated agreement.  Motion was seconded.  Motion to accept these changes was passed with final approval being based on the final document.

Next Meetings:  
February 6th – 7:30 pm on Zoom.
March 6th – 7:30 on Zoom
April 7th – Board Retreat at Julie Carpenter’s house, 9 to 5 pm.

Motion made to adjourn at 8:19 pm.

Submitted by:
Julie Greenaway
OSI Secretary
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